
Greetings from the CWAL Board of Directors! 
 
CWAL Volunteers, 
 
As we cycle into our busiest season, we want to share some great news with you regarding 
our CWAL Tribute Garden within Hudson Gardens. 
 
As you know, we created a monument that Hudson Gardens graciously and generously 
installed near the Lily Ponds.  19 customized bricks were installed last fall and another 9 
have arrived and will be installed soon. There are already 5 additional bricks orders  for the 
next round, with installation in late fall. 
 

 
 
We are also pleased to announce that we have expanded our CWAL Tribute Garden with 
the addition of two benches.  One honors the memory of Anna Moen, who lived a full 101 
years and whose family paid for a bench.  The other bench, paid through anonymous 
donations, pays tribute to our Executive Director, Barb Lotze, for her hard work and vision 
for our organization. We hope to add a third bench at some point. 



 
 
Pilots and passengers, please be sure to enjoy our Tribute Garden when you’re traveling 
through Hudson Gardens on a trishaw. Sit on the benches, have a picnic or just enjoy the 
serenity.  Anyone with a connection to CWAL may purchase a brick customized for a 
person, event or favorite quote, and there are postcards outlining the process to order one. 
 
Happy Trails, 
 
 
Chris Wootten    Tom Hollinshead 
Chair, CWAL     Vice Chair, CWAL 
 
 


